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Grand Prelate 
 

In his first letter to the Christians in Thessaloniki, St. Paul gives 
important advice to all Christians.  “Rejoice evermore.  Pray without 
ceasing.  In every thing give thanks:  For this is the will of God in Christ 
Jesus concerning you.”  (I Thess. 5: 16-18.)  This is not Paul’s only 
exhortation to the faithful to rejoice, but it is very important because it 
also tells us to “Pray without ceasing,” and “In every thing give thanks.”  
Even though there is a special day for Thanksgiving, and certainly we 
should give thanks on that day, we should take Paul’s words to heart, 
and “In every thing give thanks.” 
 
Have you ever fallen to the conclusion that you have nothing to give 
thanks for?  (I know it’s usual to jump to conclusions, but that just did 
not seem to express the idea adequately.)  Nothing to give thanks for?  If 
we wish to pray to the Supreme Architect in the manner St. Paul 
suggests, when we believe that we have nothing to give thanks for, we 
cease to pray. 
 
A belief has risen though the centuries that prayers should be petitions.  
We may repeat petitions to God for what we want or feel that we need, 
even though various formulas have been set forth claiming that we only 
wish to have what is good for us.  Many people really do build prayers 
around lists of things which God should surely realize will be good for 
them. 
 
Thanksgiving Day might be a perfect time to sit quietly for a few 
minutes, forget about the things that you want and think you need, and 
just consider all the little things that surround us which make life 
pleasant, interesting and even bearable.  If you wake up to the day’s 

early light, thank God for the new day.  If your shower is properly hot 
and brings you fully awake, give thanks for the great feeling of 
freshness to face the day.  Whether you are employed, retired or just 
between jobs, you have a full day, out in the world and at home, to 
recognize your blessings.  If you are retired, there will be many 
opportunities to review memories and be grateful for the happy times 
and even for the life lessons you’ve picked up along the way.  Give 
thanks and rejoice! 
 
An example?  Cancer visits our families and friends, and few are 
untouched by it.  The temptation to curse God for His visiting this 
scourge on His creatures arises unbidden.  But He has also imparted to 
physicians, nurses and technicians the skills necessary to mount a 
spirited defense to save health and lives.  The answer has not come on 
a silver platter, but progress is being made day to day. Rejoice! 
 
We know that our Creator has eternal time and power, but He might 
still become weary of constant badgering from His creatures for even 
more favors and blessings.  Perhaps the voices among the petitions 
who are only offering thanks and sincerely leaving the decision to Him 
of what is best for you, His child, might give Him reason to continue to 
love us and actually do for us what is best.  It may take an effort to 
start with “Thank You!” and continue with “I leave my hopes and 
desires with You.”  Try it.  It might just work.  Enjoy your turkey, and 
don’t forget to Rejoice! 
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